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BLYTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Assets Committee held at The Isabella Centre, Blyth on Tuesday 9 October 2012 at 6.00pm, and resumed at Ebor House, Blyth on Tuesday 16 October 2012 at 6.30pm.
Present:

Councillors Ellis K, Nisbet K and Parker R (Chair).

Also in attendance Councillor Potts J

Officers: Westwell D and Rickitt SE.

1. Apologies for Absence

Councillor Tompkins IMR. 
2. Declarations of Interest

None

3. Minutes

3.1 The minutes of the meeting held on 14 August 2012 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.

4. Report of the Assets Officer
4.1 The Assets Officer updated the meeting on the works which had been completed so far this year & the works which are in progress and answered questions from the Committee.
Bolam Avenue

Work will commence the first week in October on alleviating the drainage problems at this site. 

Bebside

An existing standpipe has been removed to prevent travellers from using this facility and reducing costs to the water budget at this site. All standpipes that are currently external to the boundary fence will be moved internally on a gradual basis.

Tenth Avenue

A new entrance gate has been installed at this site to enable further security.  Surplus backfill has been used to temporarily fill the depression on track leading into these allotments.

Wensleydale Avenue

The new fence at this site is currently under order with RennyCo’s manufacture and will be installed in approx 3 weeks time. No objections have been received from letters sent to nearby residents.  Tarmac frontage adjacent to new fence to be financed from the outstanding budget 2012/2013. 
Grass Cutting

A grass cut will be undertaken by NCC in October when weather permits. Costing will be reassessed by NCC to exclude any land belonging to Homes for Northumberland thus reducing the overall cost to BTC. The weather has also hindered the final weed spraying at allotment sites. 

Bus Shelters

NCC has agreed to compare our database of bus shelters and review what repairs have been undertaken since the start of the SLA.
Proposed Enhancement of the South Beach Roundabout.

Graham Bucknall has responded with the following update. The original design was costed and found to be well over budget. Christine Reay has now amended the design and it is currently back with W Straughan (the contractor who will be carrying out the work), to check that the new scheme can be delivered within budget. Assuming the amended design is within budget, and allowing time for the timber feature to be made, NCC would think a realistic timescale is probably to be on site by early to mid November.

4.2 The Committee emphasised its wish that the new allotments at Bolam Avenue should be allocated before December 2012 by the Smallholders Association. It was noted that this was subject to the weather conditions remaining favourable.

ADJOURNMENT
The remainder of the agenda was adjourned until 6.30pm Tuesday 16 October 2012 at Ebor House, Blyth because of the arrival of the allotment holders for their meeting with the Committee.
RESUMED MEETING 16 OCTOBER 2012

The meeting reconvened at 6.30pm Tuesday 16 October 2012 at Ebor House, Blyth attended by Councillors Ellis, Newman, Nisbet and Parker (Chair).

Also present were Councillor Potts (J), D Westwell and SE Rickitt.
5. The Budget for 2013/2014.

The Committee gave detailed consideration to the budget for Financial Year 2013/2014 and agreed to recommend the following to the Council:
	Item
	Budget

2012/2013  (£)
	Proposed Budget

2013/2014 (£)
	Note Number

	
	
	
	

	Allotments
	60,000
	60,000
	1

	Seats
	25,000
	10,000
	2

	Bus Shelters
	29,000
	29,000
	3

	Play Areas
	25,000
	25,000
	4

	War Memorials
	2000
	6000
	5

	Public Conveniences
	11,000
	11,000
	6

	Litter Bins
	4000
	4000
	7

	Grass Cutting
	10,000
	10,000
	8

	Floral Displays
	29,000
	36,000
	9

	
	
	
	

	Totals
	195,000
	191,000
	


Notes to the Budget Proposals:
1: Allotments

1.1 The Committee also considered whether or not the rents should be increased in 2014/2015 as twelve months notice is required. The Committee have asked for a number of issues to be explored by officers before returning to this matter at their December meeting.

1.2 The Committee’s intention is to continue the programme of improvements to the water supply and fencing in 2013/2014. 

1.3 The Committee also wish to explore the potential for acquiring further land at Beatrice Avenue for an extension of the existing site.

2: Seats

2.1 Expenditure on these is currently under £5000 in FY 2012/2013. The Committee therefore consider that this budget head can be reduced, but still allowing for replacement or installation of new seats if warranted by individual circumstances.
3: Bus Shelters
3.1 The Committee recommend the retention of this amount in the budget.

3.2 The Committee’s intention is to commence a rolling programme of shelter replacement and have tasked to officers to bring forward proposals for the corner of Cowpen Road by the Hodgson’s Road Estate and the mini-ASDA as a pilot project.

4: Play Areas

4.1 The Committee recommend no change as this will enable the inspection regime  undertaken by the County Council to continue, together with provision for modest replacement / refurbishment as required.
 5: War Memorials
5.1 The Committee recommend an increase in this budget so that there can be a more pro-active programme of refurbishment, including the replacement of the missing rifle at the Cowpen Memorial.

6: Public Conveniences

6.1 The Committee recommend no change in this budget for the next financial year as this remains a prudent sum until the Town Council has greater experience of the costs over the medium-long term.

7: Litter Bins
7.1 Retention of this budget will enable a programme of replacement, or installation of new bins, to be undertaken. [A new bin costs approximately £400].

8: Grass-Cutting
8.1 – This amount would enable the Town Council to commission extra cuts if the weather is better in 2013 than it has been this year.

9: Floral Displays.

9.1 This sum enables the continuation of the existing displays with the town.
9.2 The major anticipated expenditure in 2013/2014 will be the provision of a gateway feature at the Newsham roundabout, followed in 2014/2015 by the Bebside roundabout.  

10: The existing SLAs with the County Council

10.1 The Committee have tasked officers with revising the existing SLAs and moving them to formal contacts with verifiable objectives, including payment retention for under-performance.
6. Any Other Business.

6.1 None.
7. Date of the next meeting.
7.1 This will be on Tuesday 11 December 2012 at 6.30pm at Ebor House, Blyth. 

8. Confidential Matters.
8.1 None
Approved as a True Record and Signed by the Chair
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